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On March 29, 2021, the Equal Employment Opportunity Commission (“EEOC”) 
announced that the EEO-1 data collection reporting period will open on Monday, April 26, 
2021, and employers will have until Monday, July 19, 2021, to submit Component 1 data 
for the years 2019 and 2020. Because the EEOC suspended the 2019 EEO-1 data 
collection due to the COVID-19 public health emergency, employers are now required to 
submit two years of data. Submission of the EEO-1 Report is required for employers in 
the United States with 100 or more employees, and for applicable federal government 
contractors with 50 or more employees and contracts of $50,000.  
 
In its announcement, the EEOC stated the following: 
 

Recognizing the continuing differential impacts of the 
pandemic on workplaces nationwide and the requirement to 
submit two years of EEO-1 data, the EEOC is extending the 
data collection period this year from 10 weeks to 12 weeks to 
provide employers additional time to file. 

 
The EEOC will collect EEO-1 data on the gender and race/ethnicity makeup of the 
workforce for 2019 and 2020. The gender data remains gender binary, with the only option 
being male or female. For those employers providing additional choices to their 
employees, the employers must still identify their employees as either male or female for 
EEO-1 reporting purposes. In addition, pay data will not be collected.  
 
When the reporting period opens, resources to assist filers with their data submissions 
will be available on a new dedicated website, https://EEOCdata.org. Employers should 
consider preparing for their submissions now.  
 
What Employers Should Do Now 
 

• Review your workforce data to ensure that the gender and race/ethnicity of each 
of your employees has been identified.  

 

https://www.ebglaw.com/dean-r-singewald-ii/
https://www.ebglaw.com/peter-m-stein/
https://www.ebglaw.com/robert-j-ohara/
https://www.eeoc.gov/newsroom/eeoc-announces-april-26-opening-date-collection-2019-and-2020-eeo-1-component-1-data
https://eeocdata.org/


• Where employees have not voluntarily self-identified their gender and 
race/ethnicity, make a visual identification.  

 
**** 

For more information about this Advisory or if you have questions or concerns, please 
contact: 
 

Dean R. Singewald II 
Stamford 

203-326-7410 
dsingewald@ebglaw.com 

Peter M. Stein 
Stamford 

203-326-7420 
pstein@ebglaw.com 

Robert J. O’Hara 
New York 

212-351-3708 
rohara@ebglaw.com 

 
This document has been provided for informational purposes only and is not intended and should not be 
construed to constitute legal advice. Please consult your attorneys in connection with any fact-specific 
situation under federal law and the applicable state or local laws that may impose additional obligations on 
you and your company. 
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